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Ottawa, Ontario K1A 0A9


3 June 2005
Mr. Garry Breitkreuz, M.P.
Room 452-D

Centre Block
House of Commons

Ottawa

Dear Mr. Breitkreuz:



Further to my letter of 20 May 2005, this is in response to follow-up inquiries from Dennis Young of your office on 24 and 27 May 2005, regarding the prohibition of the bull‑pup stock in relation to the Walther G22 rifle.


The first follow-up inquiry was whether the bull-pup stock is only prohibited when it is on the firearm and just a piece of wood when it is removed, or whether it is a prohibited item on or off the rifle.  In its earlier information, the Canada Firearms Centre advised that the bull-pup stock itself is a prohibited device.  This would mean that it is prohibited whether it is connected or not connected to the rifle.  Under the Regulations Prescribing Certain Firearms and other Weapons, Components and Parts of Weapons, Accessories, Cartridge Magazines, Ammunition and Projectiles as Prohibited or Restricted, the specific prohibited device may be a rifle, shotgun or carbine stock of the type known as the bull-pup design.  In this particular matter, the Canada Firearms Centre has indicated not that a specific rifle or shotgun is prohibited, but rather that the specific stock is prohibited.  Although an object may be harmless by itself, its prohibition may be intended to prevent the possibility of it being used in a manner considered to be unsafe.



Secondly, as requested, I attach a copy of Prohibited Weapons Order No. 9 and the accompanying Explanatory Note, as excerpted from Part II of the Canada Gazette when the bull-pup stock was prohibited in 1992.  To explain the prohibition, the Note states that 
“the bull-pup design increases the concealability of rifles and carbines thereby increasing the risk these weapons pose for society” and that “such devices are not commonly required for any legitimate hunting or sporting purpose in Canada.”  I also attach copies (in two different formats) of the excerpt of Part II of the Canada Gazette that published the re-enacted prohibition of the bull-up stock in 1998.  The Regulatory Impact Analysis Statement states that the bull-pup stock is prohibited because it “allows rifles and shotguns to be reduced significantly in length” 
(p. 21 of the printed HTML version and p. 2719 of the printed PDF version).



Should you require further information on this or any other subject, please do not hesitate to contact the Parliamentary Information and Research Service.


Yours sincerely,


Wade Raaflaub

Law and Government Division


Parliamentary Information


   and Research Service
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